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May 26, 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
The East Rutherford School District Construction & Renovation Projects have begun.  The district will be 
working through multiple construction and renovation phases, until all district projects have been completed.  
 
Phase I:  McKenzie School Roof Project 

The McKenzie School Roof Project will start on Wednesday, May 27th and will continue through July 24th.  
During this phase, the McKenzie School basketball court parking lot, located on Paterson Avenue, will be 
closed and utilized for construction vehicles only.  Construction hours will be between the hours of 7:00am to 
approximately 5:00pm Monday through Friday and possibly Saturdays, if needed.   

Phase II:  McKenzie School HVAC Project  

The McKenzie School HVAC Project is currently in the bid process and the construction on this project is 
expected to be completed prior to the start of the 2020-2021 school year. HVAC units have been purchased and 
are due for delivery in early July.  

The District will continue to provide updates on the different phases of all projects throughout their entirety.   
Parents/Guardians will receive Genesis blasts when construction & renovation projects are updated on the 
district website.  Our school community can visit the district website at www.erboe.net and click on the tab 
titled School Construction/Expansion Projects for informational updates and photos on each phase that the 
district begins and completes. 
 
Thanks once again for your ongoing support! 
 
 
Sincerely, 

Giovanni A. Giancaspro 
Giovanni A. Giancaspro 
Superintendent of Schools 
	

 


